KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

MONTHLY BULLETIN

WILLIAM E. BURKE UTICA COUNCIL 189

201 Main Street • New York Mills, New York 13417

Phone: (315) 735-6171 • Fax: (315) 735-6173

Email: kofc189@roadrunner.com • Website: www.kofcutica.org

COUNCIL BULLETIN

PUBLISHED 10 TIMES PER YEAR

NOVEMBER 2018 ISSUE/VOL. 18 ISSUE 8



Memorial Mass

~ Sunday, November 25, 2018 ~ Sacred Heart St. Mary's Church

New York Mills, NY • 11:00 AM Mass

Mass Celebrants: Father Arthur, Chaplain - Utica Council

Please make an effort to attend this Mass, which is offered for the repose of the soul of all Utica Council deceased members, especially those who have died in the past year. We would like to have all members and their families sit together in a reserved area. As you enter for Mass, please use the rear entrances and identify yourselves to one of our ushers [who be wearing a white buttoner]. Following Mass, The Council officers will host a reception in the parish cafeteria and all members, families, and Sacred Heart St. Mary's parishioners are invited to attend.



DECEASED MEMBERS

Aldo DiRaimo	11-17-2017
Thomas R. Myslinski	11-26-2017
Joseph L. Lindacher	01-20-2018
Gaetano J. Scerbo	01-31-2018
Richard J. Dunn	. 02-04=2018
John Gorea	02-19-2018
George Shaffer	03-26-2018
Stanley Bogdan	05-20-2018
Lawrence J. Cahalan	05-01-2018
Carl B. Rooney Jr	06-01-2018



Lawrence H. Witte	. 06-07-2018
Thomas J. Craig	.06-04-2018
Francis Pfisterer	. 06-25-2018
Joseph Scialdo	. 08-05-2018
Louis M. Allessandini, Jr	.08-30-2018
Joseph P. Crimmer	09-13-2018
Robert P. Grimaldi	. 09-24-2018
Willaim G. Chanatry	. 10-10-2018
Thomas P. O'Toole, PGK.	. 10-31-2018
Louie E. Rypka	. 10-31-2018

TURKEY SCRAMBLE



TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2018 ~ Chairman: Joe Wilk

Menu: Covered Turkey Sandwiches, Tomato Pie, Coffee, Beer and Soda This year we will have plenty of turkeys running around in New York Mills! Bring plenty of quarters and you might catch one (the turkeys love quarters). As usual, this will be a fun meeting night. Snacks and beverages will be served.

A short meeting will precede the "Scramble of the Turkeys!"

KNIGHTS IN THE NEWS

Congratulations to the following members:

Dan and Rachel Cornmire [2000] announce the birth of their grandson, Callan Patrick, born June 7, 2018. Callan is the great-grandson of Red and Betty Way [1977], and the nephew of Matthew Cornmire [2011].

Please send Knight in the News items to the Council at: kofc189@roadrunner.com

IN YOUR CHARITY

Please pray for the repose of the souls of the following members who died since the last bulletin:

Thomas P. O'Toole, PGK [1949], William G. (Bill) Chanatry [1960], Louie E. Rybka [1966].

OUR BROTHERS WHO ARE ILL

Richard Jardine [1989]

THANKSGIVING 1ST DEGREE

1st degree will be exemplified Wednesday, November 21. These degrees are scheduled for the night before Thanksgiving, as it is a perfect night for sons, who are home for the holiday, to join Utica Council, or just a good time for those who wish to take advantage of our Youth Program or to play adult basketball. Call the Council office for an application. **Board of Admissions** Wednesday, November 21—prior to 1st degree.

SENIOR KNIGHTS

The Senior Knights meeting will be Wednesday, November 21 at 12 noon at the New Hartford American Legion. For reservations please call Jim Solan 768-3822.

4TH DEGREE MEETING AND VETERAN'S PROGRAM

There will be a regular meeting of the 4th Degree Tuesday, November 27, 7:00 PM at our Council. Also, **Bob Gondek**, **PFN**, continues as chairman of the 4th Degree **food donation program** to assist the **Veterans Outreach Program in Utica**. Members can donate canned goods at the council throughout this Columbian Year. There will be a receptacle inside the front door of the Council to deposit your donations. Please consider making a food donation during our Holiday Season for this Veteran's cause.

POSITION AVAILABLE

St. Mary's had announced a position available for Grounds Supervisor, responsible for upkeep of grounds, equipment and building, at St. Stanislaus B&M and St. Casmir Cemetary. If interested call 315-794-2149

YOUTH PROGRAM 2018 - 2019

Our Youth Program has begun. Classes meet Saturdays 8:30 AM – 10:30 AM, with Bill Virkler, Jr. serving as YP Director. We have a very energetic group of boys and girls ages 4-10. Classes run into March and the children receive instructional basketball and general exercise, in addition to physical games and lots of fun. All students receive a tee-shirt and awards are presented on the last day of the program. YP is open to member's sons, daughters & grandchildren ages 4 – 10. If you know of a friend, neighbor or relative, whom you would like to sponsor into the Program, please call the Council office for more information. It is not too late to join. To register, simply show up next Saturday at 8:30 AM, forms are available in the office or call the Council office for information on registration fees.

ADULT BASKETBALL LEAGUE

A men's 4 on 4 basketball league is being formed to play on Thursday nights, beginning Wednesday, November 28, 2018. There will be six teams with game times of 6:00, 7:15 and 8:30 PM. This league is for members and their guests [yes...non-members can play if sponsored by a member]. In addition to the \$25 league fee for tee-shirts, trophies & end of year party, the fee for non-members is \$100. There is no additional fee for K of C members. If you are interested in playing, please contact the K of C by e-mail [kofc189@roadrunner.com] or call Jace Volo 315-534-6484 or Bill Virkler, Jr. 315-725-3865.



We are planning a Christmas Party, for children and adults, on Sunday, December 16. From 12:30 – 2:30 PM, we will have fun, games, and a sleigh ride.....and, of course, Santa Claus & helpers will be here. There will be plenty of photo opportunities with Santa in addition to photos with our horse & sleigh. This event will be free and open to all members, their families and friends and the entire Sacred Heart St. Mary's parish. So, mark the calendar for December 16. We will have more details in the next bulletin.

CHRISTMAS NURSING HOME VISITS

Charles Lange, PGK will again this year chair our Holiday Visit program to brother Knights. Please let us know if any of our members are in a nursing home. We will visit them during the Christmas season and present them with a gift from the Council. We don't want to miss anyone so please contact us at 735-6171 or kofc189@roadrunner.com



Italian Night Tuesday, October 16th Tuesday, October 16th

Below are photos of Installation of Officers for 2018-2019
and members in attendance at Italian Night. The food was delicious--thank you to co-chairman Mike Damiano and Rich Delahunt & their team of Italian helpers.









































Knights of Columbus Council 189

201 Main Street New York Mills, NY 13417

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Non. Profit Org. U.S. Postage **PAID** Permit No. 717 Utica, NY

NOVEMBER 2018

Council Phone (315) 735-6171

SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
COMING CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS PARTY Sunday, December 16				1	2	YOUTH PROGRAM Each Saturday 8:30 - 10:30
4	5	6	7	8	9	10 YOUTH PROGRAM Each Saturday 8:30 - 10:30
11	12	13	14	15	16	17 YOUTH PROGRAM Each Saturday 8:30 - 10:30
18	19	20 Turkey Scramble	21 Senior Knights 1st Degree	22 Thankgiving	23	24 YOUTH PROGRAM Each Saturday 8:30 - 10:30
25 Memorial Mass	26	4 th Degree Meeting	28	29	30	

MONTHLY BULLETIN MAILING

For members who confirmed their e-mail addresses, we now send the monthly bulletin by e-mail. All others still receive their bulletin by regular mail. Let us know if you would like to change from one method to another, or if you would like to receive it both ways. Also we would be happy to add member's wifes to our e-mail list. So, let us know your wife's e-mail address. Also, if you have a second e-mail you would like us to use, we would be happy to add that to our electronic mailing list. 315-735-6171 or kofc189@roadrunner.com

2019 DUES

Soon we will be mailing notices for dues. Please help us avoid additional mailing expense by paying your 2019 dues early. Doing that will include you in our 2019 Year-In-Advance Club to be published in March. As always, if you or anyone cannot pay their dues because of financial difficulties, call Len Montana, FS at 315-735-6171 and have a confidential conversation.

FITNESS ROOM

We have finished cleaning and setting up room #5 in the school, which will serve as our fitness room. Please let us know if you are interested in taking advantage of working out in this room. That will give us some idea of days and times to make it available to our members and spouses. Please call 315-735-6171 or e-mail kofc189@roadrunner.com

ACTIVITY ROOM

We are working on creating a new activity room which will include pin pong, shuffle board, pool table, card table and more. This will be a great place to have fun with your children, or other members. Check it out on your next trip to the Council.